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ADOLPHO LUTZ 

Doctor Adolpho Lutz, born in the city of Rio de Janeiro 
on December 18, 1855, died t here on October 6, 1940. H e ob­
tained his medical degree from Berne University in 1879 and 
studied bacteriology with Pasteur and Lister and dermatology 
with Unna, in H amburg. From there he published his first paper 
on leprosy, in 1886; he proposed the generic name Coccothrix 
for the causative organism. In 1889 he went to Hawaii , where 
he was leprologist of the health department for two years. In 
1892 he returned to Brazil and was appointed director of the 
Instituto Bacteriologico of Sao Paulo. In ] 905 he was made chief 
of the section of medical zoology of the Instituto Oswaldo Cruz, 
of Rio de Janeiro, where he worked until the last days of his 
life. He published many papers and books on natural history 
and tropical medicine. Professor of the Instituto Oswaldo Cruz 
by decree, Dr. Lutz was Commander of the Crown Order of 
Belgium and member of various scientific associations, including 
the International Leprosy Association. 

- H. C. DE SOUZA-ARAUJO 

NEWS ITEMS 

Damage to the London oifice.- Word has been received that the London 
headquarters of the British Empire Leprosy Relief Association, which by 
courtesy is also the headquarters of the International Leprosy Association, 
has been damaged by bombs so badly as to necessitate removal. On two 
previous occasions slight damage to windows and plaster had been sustained, 
but this time the building itself was badly cracked. Fortunately there was 
little loss of property, and apparently none of the records. 

Nondelivery of mail in Europe.- Late in May, when the situation in 
Europe was approaching the crisis, letters were mailed from this office to 
Professor E. Marchoux, at the Institut Pasteur in Paris, and to Dr. A. 
DubOiS, at the Prince Leopold Institute of Tropical Medicine in Antwerp. 
Early in December, after the lapse of more than six months, these com­
munications were returned to us undelivered. Word has been received recently 
from Dr. Dubois, but Prof. Marchoux has not been heard from. 

The problem of a leprosarium in French Guiana.-Note was made re­
cently in this department of a plan to establish a new leprosarium in French 
Guiana, on an island called La Mere. According to the proces verbal of a 
recent session of the Commission Consultative, in Paris, the governor gen­
eral of that colony had reported that that plan seemed difficult of real­
ization because of the slow and sometimes dangerous means of communi­
cation with Cayenne, and the considerable expense that would be involved 
in the establishment of the institution. He suggested, on the other hand, 


